
 

 

March 12, 2024 

 

Jennifer L. Hunt, M.D., M.Ed.     Sent via Certified Mail 

Chair, Department of Pathology, Immunology and 

Laboratory Medicine 

P. O. Box 100275 

Gainesville, Florida 32610-0275 

 

Thomas M. Coyne, M.D., Ph.D. 

Office of Medical Examiner 

3217 SW 47th Avenue 

Gainesville, FL 32608 

 

RE: Notice of Termination of Three-Party Agreement for  

District Medical Examiner Services 

 

Please accept this letter as Notification of Alachua County’s election to terminate the Three-Party 

Agreement Among Alachua County and the University of Florida Board of Trustees and Thomas 

M. Coyne, M.D., Ph.D. for District Medical Examiner Services, University Physician Support 

Services, University Non-Physician Support Services and Facility Use (“Agreement”).   As all 

Parties are aware, the District Medical Examiner Dr. Coyne has taken other employment and 

efforts are being made to have a new District Medical Examiner appointed.  Pursuant to the terms 

of the Agreement, the Agreement may be terminated by providing at least 30 days’ notice to the 

other parties to the Agreement.  Alachua County will consider the Agreement terminated as of 

April 12, 2024. 

 

If any outstanding amounts are due to the District Medical Examiner or the University under the 

Agreement, or you have questions regarding the transition, please contact Tommy Crosby, 

Alachua County Assistant County Manager for Budget and Fiscal Services, at 352-817-8792.  

Thank you for your understanding and the services provided under the Agreement.    

 

Sincerely. 

 

 

Mary C. Alford, Chair 

 

cc:  Board of County Commissioners 

Michele L. Lieberman, County Manager 

 Tommy Crosby, Assistant County Manager  

 Sylvia Torres, County Attorney 


